## Dear Pastors & Praying Friends,

It is amazing how fast the year has started. We would like to thank all who faithfully pray and support us. We received many Christmas gifts and want to thank each and every one of you for being an active part of our ministry. One of our supporters

sent money to help us purchase a personal generator. We were looking to ship one in, but God had other plans. We found a bigger and better generator at our local store for a better price. This kind of thing does not happen in Kosrae, so all we can say is that it was from the Lord.

Thank you for praying for Maura and her cancer. She had surgery in January. We praise the Lord that as of her last test, they cannot find any signs of cancer. Maura has one more test on March 5<sup>th</sup>. If all is well, she will be able to come home. Linse, her husband, is ready for this moment. Pray for them, as they are apart. Linse is living in her family's house, which is shared by Maura's brother, and this is the cause of some hardships for him.



Linse & Maura



Last year, the youth from Malem started playing volleyball in our side yard. It is great exercise, but the Lord has also really blessed it. One of the greatest problems on Kosrae is boredom and often these young people fall into sin, because there is nothing to do. We have had great fellowship, devotions, and even some of the young people are inviting their friends to come and join us. One of these girls asked Miako (youth pastor's wife) how she could be certain about going to Heaven like her friend. That night she bowed her head and accepted Christ. Another young man asked Pastor Henry how he could be born into God's family. It is amazing what God can do through young people that want to serve Him and have a great testimony!



My parents came back to Kosrae for two weeks before heading to the Marshall Islands. When they were here, we had revival services. Our church was able to visit every home in the Tafunsak area and invite folks out to the services. We had many visitors. The singing was wonderful. The preaching was excellent. Spirits were lifted and the Gospel was presented clearly. We even had the governor's wife come one of the evenings. Continue to pray as we are still following up on some of those visitors.



In our last prayer letter, we asked you to pray about the Muslims. God has opened some doors through this. I was able to sit down with the governor. I thanked him for his stand, and he asked me to help him and the government find a way to block them from Kosrae. Please pray for wisdom! The Muslims had started to build their mosque, but they did so

without a building permit. The government stopped them for now, but more has to be done to fully stop them.

Until He Comes,

P.O. Box 697 Kosrae, FM 96944 danielfetter5@hotmail.com

> Sent by: First Baptist Church 327 N. Main St. Evart, MI 49631 (231) 734-6172

P.O. Box 697 Daniel, Megan, Emily & Lauren

Missionaries to Micronesi

Serving with WWNTBM P.O. Box 725, Kings Mountain, NC 28086, www.wwntbm.com